JUDICIAL BRANCH COURT SECURITY COMMITTEE MINUTES

10:00 AM January 10, 2017 231 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT

The Court Security Committee met on January 10, 2017 in the attorney conference room at 231 Capitol Avenue, Hartford.

Members in attendance: Hon. Elliot N. Solomon, Joseph D'Alesio, Jeffrey Getz, Elizabeth Graham, Esther Harris, Melanie Kerr, Robert Kilpatrick, Richard Loffredo, Jen Loo, Ronald Macchio, O'Donovan Murphy, Denise Poncini, Gary Roberge, Scott Rosengrant, Robin C. Smith, and Michael Sullivan.

Also in attendance: Patrick O'Brien, Linda Cimino, and Brian Hill, representing Stephen Grant.

- Judge Solomon opened the meeting at 10:00 AM and asked everyone to introduce themselves.
- 2. Minutes from the September 27, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved.
- 3. Melanie Kerr and Robin C. Smith provided an overview of the December 15, 2016 COOP exercise.
- 4. Jeffrey Getz provided a summary of the 2016 Judicial District Security meetings.
- 5. Robert Kilpatrick gave an update on renovations and upgrades at three courthouses.
- 6. Melanie Kerr discussed the development of the Active Shooter Response Plan and the formation of different work groups covering the following areas: prevention; law enforcement response; and short and long term recovery.
- 7. Linda Cimino provided an overview of the OVS Crisis Response Protocol draft plan.
- 8. The meeting adjourned at 10:58 AM. The next meeting will be April 19, 2017, 10:00 AM.